
STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA 
UTILITIES COMMISSION 

RALEIGH 

DOCKET NO. E-100, SUB 165 

BEFORE THE NORTH CAROLINA UTILITIES COMMISSION 

In the Matter of 
2020 Biennial Integrated Resource Plans and 
Related 2020 REPS Compliance Plans  

 
) 
) 
 

 
ORDER GRANTING EXTENSION 
OF TIME  

BY THE PRESIDING COMMISSIONER: On February 26, 2021, in response to a 
motion by the North Carolina Attorney General’s Office, the Commission issued an Order 
Granting Second Extension of Time in the above-captioned docket. The Order extended 
the date for parties to file initial comments on the integrated resource plans (IRPs), of 
Virginia Electric and Power Company d/b/a Dominion Energy North Carolina, Duke 
Energy Carolinas, LLC, and Duke Energy Progress, LLC, to March 1, 2021, and extended 
the date for parties to file reply comments to April 30, 2021.  

On April 16, 2021, Duke Energy Carolinas, LLC and Duke Energy Progress, LLC 
(collectively the Companies), filed a motion requesting that the above date for reply 
comments be extended to May 14, 2021. The Companies stated that intervenor 
comments and exhibits number approximately 2600 pages, and that they are working 
diligently to evaluate the comments and exhibits. Further, the Companies stated that they 
served discovery requests on several intervenors regarding intervenors' initial comments, 
and they need additional time to receive responses to the discovery requests and prepare 
reply comments. Finally, the Companies stated that no other parties have responded with 
an objection to their request for an extension of time.  

Based on the record and the Companies' motion, the Presiding Commissioner 
finds good cause to extend the date for parties to file reply comments to May 14, 2021.  

IT IS, THEREFORE, SO ORDERED. 

ISSUED BY ORDER OF THE COMMISSION. 

This the 19th day of April, 2021. 

NORTH CAROLINA UTILITIES COMMISSION 
 

 
A. Shonta Dunston, Deputy Clerk 


